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OUR  
VOICE  

ASSOCIATION NEWS  

A MESSAGE FROM OUR 
CEO, HANK LEO  
 

 

Happy Summer! 

 

What was considered one of our coldest, and 
wettest springs in Central New York history has 
now blossomed into a much welcomed summer, with warmer temperatures, 
humidity, and sunshine. Thank goodness!  Seasonal Affective Disorder (SAD) 
is more than a true medical condition; the acronym is spot on.  We see it 
nearly every day at the Y, with over 500 members and visitors entering our 
doorways of our Rome and Oneida branches.  The weather is the true topic 
of conversation on a daily basis.  The one good thing the challenging weather 
did, was keep people focused on their health and continuing their workouts 
longer than normal.   

I too am guilty at times. I want to mow the lawn, ride my bike, and take a 
walk outside. But because of all of the rain, that makes it difficult. I spent 
much more time indoors than I would like to, and saw many of our members 
doing the same.  Because our summer months are so short, we have to cram 
in as much as possible before the leaves turn!  Now that it is here, for us at 
the Y, it is time to focus our attention on youth summer camps, outdoor 
Pickelball, our Golf Tournament fund raiser, Cycling The Erie Canal Breakfast, 
staff training, community partner visits, and preparation for fall 
programming.  We hope that you continue to focus on your health, even 
through the summer and stay engaged in group exercise classes, so that your 
health is a year-round commitment.  We have some exciting news coming in 
the fall- a new Mobile Web Application for smart phones that will allow our 
members to access pool and group exercise schedules, scan in at the front 
desks, and register for programs. You will even be able to renew your 
membership through your cell phone.  Constantly making improvements, we 
care about you, and your time and need for convenience. Please stay tuned 
throughout the summer for this and more as we head into the fall. 

 

Hank Leo 

CEO 
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR R OME 
YMCA  MULTI TEAM LEA DER, 
BRUCE HAIRSTON.  

Keeping you in the know!  

 

I believe itós safe to say that summer is finally here.  Itós 
important that we enjoy the nice weather while we have some in 
Central NY.  Letós not forget about all the wonderful things we 
can still do inside at the Rome Y.  Weóve just introduced our 
Hydro Spin program in the main pool and class sizes are starting 
to grow.  Itós something different and new and not offered in our 
area, accept at the Rome and Oneida Y as far as I am aware.  Our 
membership numbers continue to climb, thanks to the positive 
word of mouth, that Ióm sure many of you, our members, are 
spreading throughout the various communities. Summer is the 
time where we try and get some year long projects completed in 
the facility.  We will be draining and cleaning both pools towards 
the end of August, we will have the gym, aerobic room, and all 
three racquetball courts refinished during Labor Day week.  We 
are getting quotes together for fixing the main entrance to the 
building, which is a priority of ours, for the safety of you, the 
member!  We received a HEPA Grant which will allow us to 
purchase new and improved kitchen equipment, which will benefit 
the kids and staff in our Camp and in our Before and After School 
Programs in Rome, Oneida and New Hartford.  Our CEO has 
applied for grants for a new Infrared Sauna, Spin Bikes, and 
possibly a Reiki/Massage Room.  As with any grant you write, 
there are no guarantees but the effort to improve services at the 
Rome Y are continuous.  We will be introducing the Lemon and 
Cucumber water again, which was extremely popular.  Look for it 
no later then the first week of  July. 

A couple of reminders, we have our member survey located at the 
front desk.  Please take a minute to fill out a form and submit in 
the box located on the counter.  This will allow us to service you 
better and improve in areas you may find us lacking in.  My motto 
is; you canót fix or change anything if you donót know what needs 
fixing or changing. 

We are hoping there is enough interest to do a bus trip to see the 
New York Yankees, and we need you to sign up if your interested 
sooner rather then later so we can start making firm plans.  The 
clip board is located at the front desk in Oneida and Rome. 

Last but not least, I was given the honor of giving two new 
scholarships out at the RFA awards ceremony on June 20th in 
honor of one of our own, Mr. Dudley Gig Rowland.  His family was 
generous enough to start a youth scholarship in his name, in 
which two deserving students in our community, who meet the 
qualifications receive a one year membership to the Y.  This years 
recipients were Cameron Kenealy, and Lauryn Long both RFA 
seniors who are attending college in the fall.  I would like to thank 
the Rowland family for their many years of supporting the Y and 
the Rome community.   
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR     
ONEIDA FAMILY YMCA       
MU LTI  TEAM LEADER,     
STEPHANIE NEFF  
 

Summer is finally upon us and it has never been a 

better time to be a part of the Oneida Family YMCA!   June 

2017 marks our highest membership in our branches history 

and 25 years since the Oneida Family YMCA was built.  From 

the beginning vision of those who were involved in the pro-

ject to the full facility that we have come to know today, we 

have come a long way.   

The Oneida Family YMCA opened on June 2, 1992 

featuring a 25 yard swimming pool, locker rooms and small 

fitness center.  After three expansions and multiple renova-

tions, the facility now boasts a gymnasium, racquetball 

courts, group exercise room, child care, steam room, sauna, 

weight rooms, massage therapy and more.   

In an article in the Observer Dispatch dated Novem-

ber 21, 1988, the Executive Director of the YMCA of the 

Greater Tri-Valley at the time, Peter Hoontis, stated ðthat 

dream includes a swimming poolç  You show us there is a 

constituency and we can further our dream of constructing 

a pool in Sherrill or Oneida.ñ  To imagine that in 1988, our 

swimming pool was just a dream, and now our facility serves 

4,600 members.  We see members of all ages from newborn 

infants to seniors beyond 100 years old enjoying the bene-

fits of swimming, fitness, child care, massage, classes and 

more on a daily basis.  I believe this community has truly 

shown that there is a need and we are thankful that the Y is 

able to meet that need and provide this service each and 

every day.   

I couldnót be prouder of the progress we have made 

to provide the community with more tools to keep their 

families healthy in spirit, mind and body.  Being a part of the 

history of the Y in the Oneida and surrounding communities 

is an honor and a privilege.  The staff at the Oneida Y are in 

the process of planning a large 25th Anniversary Celebration 

during our Open House Weekend in October and I encourage 

all of you to save the date and celebrate with us!   


